— Bush Ranger instructors attend workshop —

CALM Busgh Ranger instrictars with Esperance Senior High School ‘pause for a pic' with Gary Paul { far
right). They are Stewart Barker, Melissa Walker and, in front, Dave Thempson. Gary is a Bush Ranger
instructor at the Christion Aboriginal Parent-directed School af Wongartha, Photo by Verna Costello

ONE aim of the CALM
Bush Ranger Instructors’
recent two-day work-
shop at Point Walter
Conference Centre was
that they discover the
importance of network-
ing with each other to
achieve a cross-fertilisa-

tion of ideas.
And network they did!
CALM Bush Ranger

instructors from country
units such as Waroona
District  High School
forged strong links with
instructors from city units
such as Duncraig Semor
High Schoal.

One of the many posi-
tive outcomes of this net-
working has seen new unit
instructors invited by the
marne experienced o work
with them on nature con-
servation and land man-
agement projects through-
out the State.

The 45 instructors also
met their counterparts from
the two pilot  schools
Dumeraig and John Fornest
Senior High Schools, and
community groups such as
Kanvana Wildlife Rehab-
ilitation Centre and the

Moore River Rehabalit-
ation Centre at Guilderton.

The 19 CALM Bush
Ranger school uniis can
be found right across
‘Western Awustralia, from
Tardin in the north to
Esperance in the south, all
offering a diversity of
cxpertise and cxperience,
which is recognised as a
significant strength of the
program.

There are currently
more than B00 students
taking part in the pro-
gram,

The school-based in-
struclors represenl 4 vari-
ety of curriculi.. There are
teachers from science,
society and the environ-
ment, English, outdoor
education, home econom-
ics, maths, drama, and
wioodwork.

A principal and deputy
principal, a chaplain,
school-based youth work-
ers and CALM staff have
also taken on the role as
instructors for the schoaol
umits.

Another aim of the
recent workshop was 1o
show instructors the many

resources  available in
CALM and the local com-
mumity.

One major resource o
become available in the
near future is a Bush
Rangers page on CALM's
webszile NarreBase,
where they will be able o
exchange ideas and organ-
ise joint projects.

Instructors were treated
o a demonstration of
NatureBase, and encour-
aged to signify interest in
taking part.

The success of the
workshop was reflected
by the John Septimus Roe
Unit's leader Carleen
Edwards, the day after the
conclusion of the inse
vice, when she 1o,
CALM's State co-ordina-
tor Bronwyn Gobleo;

“Today, I've booked a
campsite al The Hills
Forest, organised my onit
o participate in the work-
shop on CALM’s Marine
Community Monitoring
Program, and have Haised
with CALM staff to devel-
op our unit’s first natre
conservation and land
management project.”
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